Re: Please tell me it is going to be okay.....

From Amanda Prose <aprose@wck.com>
To mattguertin<MattGuertin@protonmail.com>
CcC Megan Neumann<mneumann@wck.com>

Date Tuesday, November 8th, 2022 at 12:43 PM

Matt,

Great, we are monitoring the status of the Trojansky/Netflix patent application. We have gone
ahead and submitted the PhotoRobot material to the Patent Office in your current application. As
of yesterday, your patent application was indicated as having undergone the allowance pre-check,
meaning it is allowed but no notice of allowance has been mailed yet. Hopefully the Examiner will
review the PhotoRobot materials, acknowledge them, and continue with the Notice of Allowance
mailing efficiently so that the Notice of Allowance still follows shortly.

Once we have that, we should go ahead and pay the Issue Fee. The patent would then, with a
little bit of luck, grant before the end of 2022 (but more likely grant sometime in January 2023).
After that, it should be safe to go ahead and file the third party submission of prior art in the
Trojansky/Netflix application.

We will also want to think about - given the Trojansky/Netflix patent application - whether to file a
Continuation Application or a Continuation in Part application. If we add new material to the
disclosure we should be mindful of what is in the Trojansky disclosure as that will be prior art to
the new material added. Thus, it might be best to start with the filing of a continuation application
first as there is then no question as to your priority rights.

Regarding assignment of the patent application - we can do that at any time. Recordal is quick and
can take effect in days. If you want InfiniSet, Inc. to be listed as the owner of the patent on the face
of the patent that issues, we should go ahead and assign the patent application. We can
determine the best time to file, but if you can confirm that we should prepare the assignment
documents for your execution, we will get those sent over to you. You can assign the patent any
time - its up to you. The only urgency now would be if you want to have the InfiniSet, Inc. name on
the face of the patent.

Have you incorporated and registered your entity yet? In Minnesota? That will be the first step
before we assign the patent application/patent. | did not see an InfiniSet, Inc. registered in the MN
secretary of state's office. However, let me know if you need assistance here with registering if you
have not already and whether or not you have thought about registering as an LLC instead (as this



can be a bit easier for a single member company and also eliminates the need for formal articles
of incorporation etc.).

Best regards,

Amanda
westman champlin koehler
INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ATTORNEYS
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